
 

 

 

                     IronOaks Tennis Club(IOTC) 
Board Meeting Minutes 

March 5, 2019 
1PM – Arts and Crafts Painting Room 

 
 ATTENDEES Joe Azzaro(Pres),Bill Gurovich(V Pres),Dar Brasch(Play Director), 
                                 Doug Swanson(Treasurer),Mike Davin(Play Director) 
                                 Kwong Young(Tennis Pro),Carol Mellinger(Secry) 
          ABSENT: Susan Brown(Membership)                                 
 
MINUTES 
 
The February 2019 IOTC minutes were approved by the board. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
 
Doug Swanson handed out the February 2019 Cash Flow report as of February 2019 which is 
attached. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Jason Morton Tournament 
 
Kwong Young said there were 166 players and 200 matches. With Kwong Young, Matt Gleason, 
John Radcliffe and Drena Radcliffe running this event, the Jason Morton Tournament was a great 
success. A lot of positive feedback was received by the players about how well the tournament was 
run. 
 
Dar Brasch said John Brasch took many pictures of the Jason Morton Tournament and he will write 
an article for the Splash.   
 
Kwong Young said Matt Gleason said he would run the Jason Morton Tournament next year(2020) 
and is excited about improving the attendance.   
 
IronOaks Tennis Charity Dance(March 23, 2019) 
 
Carol Mellinger said the charity dance was moving well. We have some concerns about more people 
signing up for the dance.  We have put out flyers to the pickleball players to come join the dance. 
 
Mike Davin said they were looking for the envelop box where attendees to the dance drop off checks. 
Carol Mellinger said she would look into it. 
 



 

 

Thom Tschetter has already sold all the tickets for the Golf Cart and has done an incredible job 
raising money for “Neighbors Who Care” and has run other events to raise money. 
 
Mixed Doubles (February 18 – 23, 2019) 
 
The mixed doubles tournament was played and John Brasch wrote an article for the Splash. 
Randy Rex will get the award plaques that will be posted in the clubhouse for the mixed doubles and 
gender doubles championships for 2019. 
 
Fashion Show (March 29, 2019) 
 
The Fashion Show is March 29th at noon. The sign-up sheets are posted on the clubhouse bulletin 
board outside. 
 
Ironwood Tennis Courts Usage in Chelsea System 
 
The HOA committee did not approve putting the Ironwood Tennis Courts on the Chelsea System 
Doug Swanson suggested that the purchase of our tennis and golf facilities was done after the 
agreement was made with Cottonwood/Palo Verde on the usage of these two courts. We discussed 
that since the ownership changed, the old agreement should not be in effect. Mike Davin volunteered 
to pursue this concept with the appropriate people. 
 
                                  
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Election for New IOTC Members 
 
Doug Swanson read the rules for electing new board members for the IronOaks Tennis Club. The 
board approved for this year to change the entries date from March 1, 2019 to April 1, 2019. Carol 
Mellinger and Joe Azzaro offered to continue their volunteer work on the committee next year. 
Kwong Young said he would put out a memo to our members that we need volunteers for these 
positions. We hope to have the positions filled by April 15th, 2019. The following positions are  
Vice President, Treasurer, and 2 Play Directors. 
 
2019-2020 Master Calendar 
 
Dar Brasch and Mike Davin have offered to work on the master calendar for next season. They do not 
want to run tournaments next year and we need two volunteers to fill the Play Director roles. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:20PM and the next meeting is Tuesday, April 2nd at 1PM in Arts and 
Crafts Painting Room. 



1/31/2019 Checking Account Balance $6,348.56

Revenues:   
Proceeds from golf cart raffle* $7,598.68
January tennis lesson raffle $85.00
Jason Morton Sponsorships $3,500.00

Tennis club member donations $175.00  
Jason Morton Entry fees $6,691.54

Valentines event $170.00

Total Revenues $18,220.22

        Expenses related to:

7.0 Men's celebration F&B $45.23
7.0 Men's names on banner $58.37  

Gender Doubles award cards $69.00   
Credit card reader $30.89

Golf cart $5,000.00

Jason Morton Prize Money $7,065.00

Total Expenses $12,268.49

        Net Gain (loss) $5,951.73

2/28/2019 Checking account balance $12,300.29

 

Savings Account Balance $25.00
* 100% of net proceeds from golf cart raffle is donated to Neighbors Who Care  
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